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New Veterans Railcard launched

News story

Service personnel often live and work all over the UK, moving regularly from
posting to posting, so when they leave the armed forces, they may well find
themselves hundreds of miles from family and friends.

The new Veterans Railcard, which is for anyone who has served at least one
day in the UK Armed Forces or Merchant Marines who have seen duty on legally
defined military operations, will save veterans 1/3 off most rail fares to
help reconnect them to loved ones and connect them to new training and work
opportunities.

This new Railcard will help an extra 830,000 people benefit from discounted
rail travel. It is just one of a number of measures being implemented by the
government as part of its commitment to make the UK the best place to be a
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veteran anywhere in the world. The Railcard’s design even pays tribute to
those who have made sacrifices to protect and serve our country, by utilising
the colours featured on the Veterans flag which represent the three-armed
forces: army, navy and air force.

The new Veterans Railcard will be available for a special introductory price
of just £21 for a 1-year Railcard or £61 for a 3-year Railcard, until 31st
March 2021. It will offer the Railcard holder and their companion 1/3 off
most rail fares and 60% off for up to four children aged 5-15 years.

Customers will be able to choose from a physical card that they can carry in
their wallet or as a digital version they can keep on their phone.

The Veterans Railcard will be available for use on journeys from 5 November.
Anyone who travels by train will be able to do so with confidence due to the
extra steps the rail industry has taken to make journeys safer. From cleaning
trains and stations more frequently and running more services to help with
social distancing to improving information with people and technology helping
every step of the way.

For more information visit www.veterans-railcard.co.uk
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90,100 Scottish pensioners to benefit
from winter bill discount

More than 90,000 vulnerable pensioners in Scotland will receive a winter
windfall of £140 off their fuel bills thanks to UK Government efforts working
with energy firms to cut their costs.

Eligible Pension Credit customers who qualify for the discount were
identified after the Department for Work and Pensions cross-checked its
records with energy suppliers.

Customer data was matched with records from more than 50 participating
suppliers so that 95% of pensioners across the UK who will get the discount
will receive it without having to lift a finger – savings totalling £137
million.

The deduction, called the Warm Home Discount Scheme, will be taken
automatically from energy bills before March 2021, with most pensioners
receiving their discounts between now and January.

A further 220,000 pensioners across the country who meet part of the
eligibility criteria but are not yet benefiting will receive a letter

https://www.veterans-railcard.co.uk/
http://www.government-world.com/90100-scottish-pensioners-to-benefit-from-winter-bill-discount/
http://www.government-world.com/90100-scottish-pensioners-to-benefit-from-winter-bill-discount/


encouraging them to claim via a dedicated helpline.

Secretary of State for Work and Pensions, Therese Coffey, said:

This Government has actively helped pensioners on low incomes with
their energy bills. We know how important it is that people keep
their homes warm during the cold winter months, which is why I am
thrilled that we have used our IT to ensure nearly one million
pensioners automatically see their bills reduced.

UK Government Minister for Scotland, Iain Stewart, said:

The UK Government’s Warm Home Discount Scheme will help protect
more than 90,000 pensioners in Scotland on low incomes, ensuring
they stay warm as the weather gets colder.

Looking after our fellow citizens and protecting the vulnerable in
our communities is more important than ever as we overcome the
coronavirus pandemic. I’m delighted this initiative will make a
difference to many elderly people in Scotland.

The Warm Home Discount Scheme will be extended until at least March 2022,
reducing the pressures on low income and vulnerable customers worried about
being able to pay their energy bills.

The £350m fund, which supports working-age people as well as pensioners,
helps the government tackle fuel poverty across Britain by slashing the
energy bills of low income households by £140 per year. Pension Credit
provides extra income to those claiming State Pension, with 977,000 claimants
pinpointed for the fuel discount through a data-matching exercise.

ESFA Update: 14 October 2020
Information completing the FE education setting status form webinar –
Thursday 15 October at 3:15pm Reminder submit your final 2019 to 2020 ILR
Information coronavirus testing kits for further education providers
Information the Top 100 Apprenticeship Employers 2020 live broadcast –
register now Information 19 to 24 traineeship procurement opportunity for
existing and new providers Information Functional Skills Qualifications
(FSQs) legacy end dates Information eligibility for calculated results –
clarified guidance Information Level 2 Apprenticeships Functional Skills
requirements Information funding claims 2019 to 2020 – final claim
Information funding to local transport authorities Information grants to
reduce carbon emissions, save energy and reduce bills
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Education Secretary urges overhaul of
adoption system

[The Education Secretary’s speech, delivered at Coram, can be viewed in full
on the Department for Education’s YouTube channel.]

Hello. Thank you for joining me today.

In an ideal world, I would not need to be giving this speech. In an ideal
world every child would grow up in a stable home, with a family who loved
them. Sadly, that is not the world we live in.

We simply cannot overestimate how important a family is to a child. The
security that comes from knowing that they are safe and cared for, it’s vital
for helping all children grow up ready to make the most of life’s
opportunities.

A child whose parents read to them when they are young, for example, is more
likely to do better at school. Whereas one that has a poor relationship with
their parents is likely to record far lower GCSE grades than their peers.

Evidence from the Study of Early Education and Development shows that a good
quality home learning environment can help a disadvantaged student catch up
and keep up with their peers. This is powerful evidence of how much families
matter to children.

Yet those children whose birth parents are not able to give them this love
often end up being bounced around the system, waiting an age for an adoptive
family.

And for prospective adopters, those wonderful people who are just desperate
to give a child a home, as a child is so desperate to be given one, they too
often face a bureaucratic system, with too many boxes to be ticked, and too
many judgments made based on where they live.

I want to change all that.

I have made it a personal mission to do whatever I can to find a stable and
loving home for all our children.

I am in awe of all of those who step up and adopt. The trouble is there are
not enough adoptive parents to go round. Just to give you some idea of the
shortfall, there are currently around 2,400 children waiting for adoption,
waiting for a home, waiting for parents to love them – but fewer than 1,800
approved adopters who are ready to give them a home.

When it comes to adoption, what we have seen over a number of years is
something that I can only call narrow mindedness or maybe even a snobbery
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that only certain people fit the profile, only certain people can provide the
loving home a child needs.

It wasn’t so long ago that if you were gay you couldn’t adopt. Thankfully we
have broken down those barriers but still too many of those barriers exist:
if you are single, or if you rent your flat rather than own it, or if you
don’t conform to a middle-class lifestyle, then you are not able to provide a
child with the love they need.

This needs to be changed. Unfortunately too many local authorities are
putting up these sort of barriers. The reality in too many places is still
that if you’re not that middle class person, you will be given a much harder
time when it comes to being approved for adoption.

That has to change. The only qualification that people need to worry about is
whether or not they can love and care for a child.

Of course there have to be checks, there has to be process. And let me be
clear: this is not about relaxing safeguards.

What I am talking about is the kind lifestyle-judging which has made adoption
seem a daunting and even an intrusive experience for too many.

In January I asked councils to put adoption at the top of their agendas, and
to make sure that people are not being turned away because they are too old,
or had a low income, or because of their faith, ethnicity or sexual
orientation.

I know Regional Adoption Agency leaders took action to address this issue
ahead of the recently launched national recruitment campaign. However, I
expect all agencies to ensure that their practice is in line with the law and
to keep tabs on this issue through regular monitoring.

The national campaign will reach out to churches, mosques and other community
groups starting with a pilot service in London and Birmingham.

We want to make sure that far more people from all sorts of different
backgrounds are willing to become adoptive parents, and to do that we must
end this obsession with finding the perfect ethnic match for children.

You might have heard of Sandeep and Reena Mander from Maidenhead. This lovely
couple were told that they couldn’t register to adopt because they were
Indian and there were no children of Indian origin waiting for adoption.

There is no acceptable reason – none – to block adopters from registering
because there happen to be no children of the same ethnicity waiting to be
adopted.

And let us go further and look at adoption in an even wider sense. To do
that, we can learn from other countries and how their adoption systems work.
For example, some states in the United States allow adult adoption, and many
European countries have adoption processes that differ from ours.



What we must do is get as much input and challenge on our adoption system
from as wide a range of sources as we can, so that we can make sure the
system is modern and responsive to the needs of those who can benefit from
it.

One of the most significant reforms we have made was to introduce the
Adoption Support Fund back in 2015. This was designed to help children who
have experienced the most shocking abuse and neglect to start a new life with
their adoptive parents.

Since then, with the dedication of all those who make it possible, it has
given a lifeline to more than 50,000 families and that is why I committed
another £45m to it for this financial year.

While we want to see the same high-quality service right across the country
it is a fact that not all areas offer the same service. It is vital that we
draw a line under this postcode lottery. The quality of the service you
receive should not depend on where you live.

There are more Regional Adoption Agencies going live every month. Working
side by side with Voluntary Adoption Agencies who play such a vital role, we
now have 25 operating across the country covering 119 local authorities. By
the end of March next year, all our local authorities will be working within
one, which will help us ensure consistently good practice everywhere. So we
will have gone from 151 different localised adoption systems to just 30
agencies who are working together along with the voluntary sector. That in
itself is an improvement as today’s new evaluation report on Regional
Adoption Agencies shows.

We are also committed to virtual school heads who are in charge of overseeing
children looked after by local authorities and making sure they make the
educational progress they need to.

This is about giving every child in this country the best possible start in
life. Our ambition is for a permanent and stable home for every child – while
adoption is brilliant and will provide that for many, adoption won’t always
be the right option for every single child. We need a children’s social care
system that works for all children and gives them the best possible chance to
succeed in life.

That’s why our Children’s Social Care Review will launch soon, to raise the
bar for these children at the earliest opportunity and improve their life
prospects.

I want to end, by saying a huge thank you. A thank you to all those parents
who have opened their hearts and homes to some of the most vulnerable
children in our society – you are the very best of Britain, of society, and I
hope many of you who are watching this will follow their lead.

For those of you who may have considered adoption but didn’t go ahead because
there were too many barriers in the way, I will do everything I can to make
sure we break down those barriers; make sure that you have the opportunity to



open your home and open your heart to those young children who so need you.

I want to thank all of you for all that you continue to do and all of you out
there who will take that step and provide a home to a child who so
desperately needs it.


